MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – March 3, 2025

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, March 3, 2025 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the township You Tube platform. 

Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young; Fiscal Officer David Rudy 

Trustee McClure called the meeting to order at 7:32 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the regular session on February 18, 2025. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 363 calls for service YTD, an increase of 61 over 2024. That is an average of 5.85 calls per day.  Four mutual aid was received and five mutual aid given since last meeting.  There were no significant calls in the last 2 weeks. Crew did respond mutual aid to a structure fire in Fairborn. Department received a $2,462.64 training grant from Ohio and is waiting on a response for an equipment grant. The vehicle maintenance is ongoing. There was a change in the sales contact for the medic the department is ordering out 2-3 years. The medic currently in production is scheduled to be complete prior to October 2024.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the equipment has been serviced and cleaned after the snow events. Eighty tons of salt are on hand and forty tons can still be ordered. There will be some yards in the township that need clean up after the snow plow tore up the grass. Don wants to list the 94 International truck on Govdeals and start to look for a new F550 size truck. There is still some confusion for delivery drivers regarding the trailer park off of South Tecumseh Rd. The department will get cold patch to fix pot holes. In the cemetery, there have been a number of funerals.  Don will post the cemetery clean-up rules, which will start around March 17th and he presented a few deeds to the trustees to sign. 

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin had no report.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report. 

Hustead EMS
Noah Kaufman noted the department was on run 59. Both medics needed the shoreline replaced. 

Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and the latest credit card bills for Trustee McClure to sign.  He was almost done with year-end 2024.

OLD BUSINESS

Trustee McClure noted Warden Ditch had been cleared out and looked good. 

The OPWC project in Holiday Valley did not have an official notice of approval yet. Trustees will reach out to Bath Township about applying for an OPWC grant for Mud Run. 

NEW BUSINESS

Trustee Pettit received an inquiry about a possible streetlight on the east end of Hunters Creek near the Creekside Condominiums. Trustees want to remind citizens they are able to use a link on the township website to report lights out in their area.

AUDIENCE COMMENTS

No audience comments.

At 7:50 pm, Trustee Young moved to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing the compensation, employment or appointment of a public official. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

At 9:04 pm, Trustee Young moved to reenter regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

At 9:05 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
